OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION, INC.

FEBRUARY 29, 2020- CARDINAL CENTER – MARENGO

President Tim Hunsaker called the meeting to order at 10:45 a.m. and asked Secretary Snively to call the roll.  Present were:

O.S.T.A. Vice President and SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, Treasurer Lisa Caplinger, SE Zone Director Ed Detty, NE Zone Director Doug Gormley, NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre, A.T.A. Delegate and SW Zone Director Michael Blair, Youth Director Dave Schock, Director-at-Large Michelle Charniga, 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Robert Caplinger, 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer and Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo.  NW Zone Director Jeff Sparks did not attend due to illness.  Museum Director Betty Peterson and NE Zone Director Ron Arter were absent.  Ron joined the meeting by phone at 11:20 a.m. for the discussion of trophies.  

The Board was provided with a copy of the January11th minutes they had previously reviewed online.  Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.                                                                                                                                                  

Treasurer Lisa Caplinger documented a balance of $155,233.00 for the interim activity report for 9/01/2019 to 2/29/2020.  Ed Detty moved to accept the financial report and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  
NW Zone Director, Tony Gioffre, informed President Hunsaker and Secretary Snively that he was going to leave the meeting early.  He asked to move the golf cart discussion ahead in the agenda to allow him to present his committee report.  Tony will have 18 golf carts reserved with Eagle Golf Carts – all with windshields at a cost of approximately $3,446.00.   Director Gioffre excused himself from the meeting at 11:05 a.m. 

A.T.A. Delegate, Michael Blair, advised the Board that the Central Zone shoot will be held at North Lawrence Fish & Game on 7/31-8/1- 8/2.  North Lawrence should submit an application for those dates.  The Board will pay for ½ of the A.T.A. hosting fee, $75.00 - the total fee was $150.00 last year.  

Secretary Snively provided the Board with a copy of the 2020 Zone Shoot program.
Noreen will send a copy to the hosting gun clubs and will have the necessary supplies, forms and hats for the Zone Directors at the April meeting.  Ron Arter has ordered large drink holders for the Zone Shoot trophies.
Bob Caplinger is assisting Director-at-Large, Michelle Charniga, to secure the sponsors for the State Tournament.  Secretary Snively has assisted with invoicing Kolar, Pacific Sporting Arms East and Krieghoff.  The event 11 sponsor is still to be determined.  Michelle is following up with Michael Gooch of Indiana Gun Club Sales.

After a break for lunch at 11:40 a.m., the Board reconvened to continue discussion of the 2020 State Shoot.  Director Arter has ordered the Shamrock shooting bags for the Champion of Champions event.  Noreen has requested any revisions in the printed 
program by March 23rd.   She provided each Board member with a draft of the State Shoot program and reviewed the pages.  Secretary Snively also provided copies of the February Trap and Field magazine ad and the February Outdoor News ad.  The Board discussed various ways to improve the shoot-offs. Director Michael Blair, Director Ed Detty and Treasurer Lisa Caplinger will be assisting Tad Johnson.  Secretary Snively has ordered more hats for the vendors. 
At 12:50 p.m., Doug Gormley moved that the Association meeting be adjourned.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.   
Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary

